
Highland Park Neighborhood Association Meeting Notes 
Meeting Date: May 8th, 2018 

 

7:00pm: VP Sosnin called the meeting to order. (President Glascock was unable to attend.) 

Due to delay in April 2018 meeting minutes going out (technical issue), we will call for any edits 

at next meeting.   

 

Announcements: Welcome new residents/attendees 

  

Police: Officer King attended 

Officer Charlie King is our 323 evening beat Officer and patrols from Tom and Jerry's (Chevron 

near Western on Highland) to Clairmont Ave. to Crestwood, Redmont, and part of 280.  

Incident Report (this month 5.1.18-5.8.18): Burglaries: 0, UBEV: 2, Auto Theft: 2, Robbery: 0  

(last month): Burglaries: 2, UBEV: 5, Auto Theft: 4, Robbery: 0 

Success: BPD recently caught and arrested major perp responsible for much of the recent crime 

and break ins (being held on $70,000 bail) 

South Precinct Facebook page is up.  Search “Birmingham Police South Precinct” in FB. 

 

Citizen Questions:  

Several breakins at home on Cliff Rd. – in past 1 cop has come to check on alarm signal, but 

yesterday 4 showed up  - possibly if responding officer suspected someone inside 

Tracking down stolen items: LeadsOnline – law enforcement can search to help locate stolen 

items  

Thank you to BPD for keeping eye on parks and ticketing unleashed dogs 

Request for bigger signage at parks warning dogs must be on leashes  

 

General Safety Information: 

If you see something, say something! Call South Precinct: 205-254-2793   

ALWAYS report suspicious activities or items, etc. to the police.  Non-emergency number is 

205-328-9311. 

Do not leave bags valuables etc. in your car.  

Burglaries tend to happen during the day. 

Surveillance cameras are helpful for BPD, so share footage with them if you have/get it. 

Continue to keep an eye out and call police if you see anything suspicious or are the victim of a 

crime. 

If you see finger prints, notify the responding officer so prints can be taken. 

 

Fire Department: did not attend 

 

Public Works: (Tammie Wheeler and Chris Pinke) 

Contact Tammie Wheeler at tammie.wheeler@birminghamal.gov or 205-254-2061 re: 

inoperable cars and overgrown yards (and furniture and large trash dumped on street by apt. 

dwellers without dumpsters.  She can contact apt. bldg. owners to let them know). 

Environmental Code Supervisor: Debra Dubose (Debra.Dubose@birminghamal.gov) 

Contact Randal Smith (randald.smith@birminghamal.gov) with urban forestry re: 

sidewalks being destroyed by trees. 
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FIDO (Friends in Dog Ownership) is doing their annual Flaggin’ and Baggin’ Campaign 

along Highland Ave. and select side streets. They flag dog waste to raise awareness about the 

need to pick up after our dogs (to prevent the spread of bacteria, keep our streets poop-free for all 

to enjoy.  Please leave flags in place.  They will pick up all flags and piles on Clean up Day -

Wednesday, May 16 (4:30-6:30) (rain date May 17). Contact Suzanne at 

highlandparkfido@gmail.com to help flag, clean up, put a sign in your yard, or join us walking 

in the DDD Parade.   

 

City Council President Valerie Abbott’s Assistant Marcus Odell attended. (Abbott was not 

able to attend) Monday 5pm Budget public input meeting – Come and speak up for your 

city needs! 

Budget on Front page of city website: www.birminghamal.gov/budget2019 

 

Question re horse drawn carriages being proposed – Marcus knows of one company that has 

applied for permit, but transportation committee is looking into details.  Unsure of whether 

Mayor has signed off on it.  Possibly still allowed from old ordinance still on the books (from 

pre-automobile era). 

 

Check out new website with helpful information: www.birminghamdistrict3.com. 

 

5 Pts. South Neighborhood Association (Stephen Foster not in attendance) spoke at April 

meeting about upcoming Pop Up Dog Park event June 16th, 2018 (all day event) and park clean 

up day on June 9th.  1/3 of park to be green space, 2/3 to be dog areas.  Plans to show movies this 

summer (Avondale is not doing them this year) More details coming.  

http://www.fivepointsbham.com.  5 Pts Neighborhood Association meets 4th Mondays of each 

month at 6pm, Southside Library 1814 11th Ave South. 

June 5th Elections - Candidates for various positions introduced themselves:  

Judge Patricia Stephens, Domestic Relations Circuit Judge, Place 15 

Detective Sergeant Mark Pettway, Jefferson County Sheriff 

Judge Kechia Davis, District Court Judge, Place 9 

Damon Watson, Circuit Court Judge, Place 15 

Sheila Tyson (represented by Bob Friedman), Jefferson County Commission, District 2 

Sheila Weil, District Court Judge, Place 9 

Janine Hunt-Hilliard, Jefferson County Circuit Judge, Place 18 

Jackie Anderson-Smith, Jefferson County Circuit Clerk 

Pamela Wilson Cousins, District Family Court Judge, Place 3 

 

New Business: 

None 

 

Old Business: 

Remember to vote June 5th, 2018! Visit https://sos.alabama.gov/alabama-votes/voter/upcoming-

elections 

 

Southtown Redevelopment news: website is up and more details coming soon. 

www.southsidebhm.com  
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Adjournment: With no further business the meeting was adjourned at approximately 8:00 PM.  

 

Next meeting will be Tuesday, June 12th, 2018 at 7pm Upstairs at Highland Golf Clubhouse. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Elizabeth Sanfelippo 

Secretary, Highland Park Neighborhood Association 

 

Attachment: Environmental Code Enforcement 





 


